
Yetholm and District Community Council Meeting

Minutes of the Meeting held in Yetholm Youth Hall

Tuesday 28th February 2023 at 7pm
Present: Shane Black (SAB) (Chair), Norman Burr(NB), John Palfrey(JP), Susan Stewart(SS), Paul Freeland Cook(PFC),Euan Gibson(EG), Kevin Lee(KL)Sumati Bali(SB), Karon Philips (KP)
Scottish Borders Councillors – Simon Mountford (SM)

Apologies: Heather Freeland Cook and Euan Robson
Members of the Public: 11 in attendance.
The meeting was recorded. 
	
	
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence:  As Above

	

	2
	Minutes of previous meeting, approval, and signature – Minutes had been circulated prior to meeting and any amendments had been done at this point. Minutes agreed as correct record and signed by Chair
	· 

	
	
	

	
	
	

	3
	Matters Arising from minutes/outstanding issues 
	

	
	5.1 – Euan Robson was absent from meeting but had sent an email update. –  Spoke at length to Council officers - the rangers - about diverting St Cuthbert's Way through the village.  They were aware of the river's encroachment on the fence line.  There are pros and cons, but they are to investigate possible routes and their implications.  The availability of amenities in the village is an obvious advantage of a diversion but the use of a more rural route with signage to amenities is preferred by many walkers seemingly.  They are to get back to me with their observations by the next meeting.
Accordingly I have held over the question of signing amenities where the Way joins Dow Brae as the request may be redundant if a diversion is agreed.
The Council's roads' engineers have been in Yetholm undertaking a general inspection.  I have asked them to pay particular attention to Woodbank Road, Deanfield Court, the diagonal across the Green from the main road to the shop, certain sections of footpath and Grafton Bank which is in a particularly poor condition.  A reply is awaited.
The main road scheme is being carefully considered and remains scheduled for next month. However, there is an issue with the camber and the passage of vehicles on to the hard standing outside houses. That is being given detailed attention so as to ensure continuing or better access.
The state of the steps at the bridge on Dow Brae has been raised particularly in the light of their safety.  Officers of the Council are trying to determine liability for repairs.
	Ongoing ER

	
	5.2 – Legacy update. A report had been circulated to all on CC prior to meeting as Appendix 1. No further meeting had taken place and a further meeting date was yet to be arranged.
KP queried if criteria had been set, raised issues re accountability and due diligence of process if this did not happen and could come back to Community Council in a negative way. 

SAB responded saying that all the submissions had been looked at and every group within the village had been covered within document already circulated. JP reiterated this and added that the ideas submitted all broadly sat within the document. He also emphasised that they would be asked to give evidence of how monies had been spent in a written document to CC and this would cover the accountability premise.
KP asked what criteria had been used to turn down applications. SAB answered saying again that with the exception of a skatepark which was totally out with monies available no idea had been rejected. SM noted that skatepark would be something that we could not aspire to as there was a state-of-the-art park in Kelso which was accessible to all, and our area did not have the numbers needed for such an investment.

SB and KP reiterated that appropriate processes and criteria had to be in place going forward.

MOP queried the process to date, and all agreed that a notice would go up online and on notice boards saying what the progress was to date.

KP asked if a member of the public should be asked to join the group and JP responded by saying this had been discussed but how do you go about selecting someone who does not have a conflict of interest within the community. The subgroup had also discussed this and the thought at that time had been to ask Rev Colin Johnston to be an independent voice on the group. He was to be asked to join next legacy subgroup meeting.
	Ongoing Legacy subgroup

	
	5.4 – Warm Hub – SS gave an update and said that unfortunately this had not taken off in the way that had been hoped for. Monday worked up to a point but only because on a couple of occasions people had stayed on after exercise class. Friday afternoons had had no attendance at all. Had been agreed by those involved – SS, Margaret Boyd, Margaret Westwood, and Ian Rendall Reid that a hold should be put on project until discussed at CC Meeting (tonight). KP commented that she had asked various people about Hub, and they had said they knew nothing about it. SS replied saying had been advertised online on noticeboards and by leaflet distribution. Other possible ideas and venues were discussed including the pubs, Church and resuming the Village Lunches in the Hall. The pop-up café was also noted as a successful venture at this time. KP agreed to speak with these venues to see if a way forward could be found for this venture. 
	Ongoing 
SS/KP

	4
	Members of the Public – Issues and/or concerns
	

	
	 MOP queried whether the cost of protection around the newly planted trees on the Haugh could be funded by CC. This would be approx. £100. JP agreed to this cost as did those present. KP queried if monies for these expenses was available at this time. After discussion identified that refund for one Christmas Tree (£250) should now be in account so monies would be available to go ahead with the tree protection.
	

	5
	Pavilion- Closure of subcommittee, audit, assets
	

	
	NB intimated that he had spoken with Denise Allan (Treasurer Pavilion) regarding Pavilion accounts and was confirmed that the accounts up to the end of February 2023 were complete.  Agreed that the end date for Pavilion subcommittee should also be this date. Fiona Thompson had agreed to audit these final accounts. NB then read out proposal for completion of this item to CC as follows - That a final audit be conducted on the Pavilion Sub-Committee and that following its completion the sub-committee be shut down and all assets and liabilities associated with it become the sole responsibility of the Yetholm Sports & Social Club, which will henceforth also be solely responsible for the operation, insurance and upkeep of the facility. This was seconded by EG and agreed unanimously by all of the CC. No vote taken. Please note audit detail yet to be finalised and handover will take place after this is completed.
	

	6
	Stretch Tent - Update
	

	
	SAB gave an update on the proposed sale of the stretch tent to date. He had approached four local firms – Best InTent, Border Marquees, Cheviot Tents, and Michael Noon all of whom had expressed no interest in this type of structure. They did comment that if had been a marquee they could have been interested in purchasing. A firm had been identified online – Curlew marquees that dealt in sale of tents, marquees and stretch tents and it had been identified that there was one person looking for a stretch tent of the dimensions that we had. SAB had contacted them, and they were willing to come and examine the canvas prior to any sale taking place. Emphasised that it had to have been stored, folded, and dried correctly for them to go ahead with any purchase. They had intimated that they were only interested in the canvas, but SAB had said that it came as a complete package, and they were prepared to offer £5K to purchase. Discussion took place around the sale price and SB commented that it did not appear to have been advertised anywhere. Question asked as to where we could advertise such a structure as had been identified from local suppliers that there was no interest in a stretch tent. Point was also made that any advertising would undoubtedly cost money. Vote was taken regarding sale of stretch tent and five voted to sell, two voted against and JP abstained as he had indicated at previous discussions that he did not wish to be involved in sale. NB also abstained has he had previously declared an interest in purchase of tent and had subsequently offered £1K which he clarified at meeting – he would not be keeping the tent but looking to sell it on.
As there was a majority to sell SAB agreed to contact the potential buyer from Curlew site.
	SAB



	7
	Draft minutes of September and October – still to be resolved – 
SS intimated that these minutes were still on website as draft. NB offered to speak with SS to give notes on amendments which required to be done.
	NB/SS

	8
	Christmas Trees and Lights
SS intimated that letter of thanks had been sent to Mr and Mrs Playfair-Hannay thanking them for their assistance in with the tress and lights this year. JP had sent out email earlier today to ER regarding obtaining a quote from SBC street lighting engineer regarding the addition of an electrical outlet on TY green opposite Village Shop. To be discussed again at March meeting. KL was to email and ask about tree preservation orders on trees on the Greens. All agreed that tree lights could be stored in container at playing field.
	JP/ER/
KL

	9 
	Community Council Constitution – KP- 
KP said that the Pavilion had now been removed from Constitution as subcommittee. All agreed with this amendment. KP also said that had put Festival on Constitution as working group. This was discussed and is incorrect so will be added back in as a subcommittee of YDCC.
	KP

	10
	Festival Week Planning and Update (Fiona Thompson)
	

	
	FT reported that a meeting was due to take place in the coming week with this years Principals to go over their roles and responsibilities and answer any questions they may have. Two sponsors had already been identified and the general planning for this year’s Festival in June was well underway. She also intimated that the Festival Committee was planning to organise a Coronation event similar to successful Jubilee event last year. SS reported that funding was available from SBC for this event up to £500 which could only be applied for under the heading of YDCC. SS to follow this up. SB queried whether this was something that SS and FT could work together on, and both agreed to do this.
	SS/FT

	11
	Update from Councillors on work done to date on individual portfolios
	

	
	All Councillors asked to give a brief update on issues/work done to date on their portfolio this year.
HFC unable to attend but had sent the following update - Education portfolio, going very well.  Strong links established and maintained with school, nursery, and playgroup.  Looking at discussing with KL community service link re artwork, discussing funding for trips.
Cleaned up fly tipping, reported and disposed of twice (with PFC). Cleared nursery garden, cleared vandalism twice (with PFC and JP). Taken on refurbishments for school at own cost.  Suppling large pipe, loose play items and large wooden structures from 4g installation.  Secured four of these, to be delivered and possibly split with Morebattle due to size.  Re-establish link between show and nursery/school.  Huge writing entries 2022 and full nursery class entries. Collected and delivered by me. Legacy committee, planning and writing up. Litter picking Bowmont valley, cemetery (including liaise with SS re bin issue) and back ditches. Cleared dangerous areas of playing field. (With NB) Christmas lights, provided labour, forklift, worked with EG, KL, PFC to ensure safe installation and removal. No cost. Purchased and set up recording device. No cost.
JP reported that with sale of tent going ahead he had limited items to report. Work on various other projects around tourism was ongoing as was any update of website.

NB said work on changing bank provision was ongoing throughout the last year and although progress had been made was altogether very slow.

SB intimated that to date SS had been holding the Health and Social portfolio and this was to transfer over to her at this meeting.

KP reported on grants obtained to date which included monies from awards from All for the Hub. Finance Policy was completed and had been circulated by email to all Councillors.

KL had taken on Resilience Portfolio and would report on his work to date in Portfolio section.

EG intimated that he had been dealing with SBC regarding the imminent works due to take place on the road in TY. He had also liaised with Scottish Water re ongoing issues regarding drainage and sewage in TY.
PFC reported had worked with SBC to improve the Bowmont Valley Road particularly with regard to the many potholes. Worked with company installing 4G to valley helped clear up various fly tipping issues in and around the village, helped with Christmas tree lights and spoken with the owner of phone box in Valley regarding installation of defibrillator.

	

	 12
	Portfolio Discussions
	

	
	Housing and Planning – Shane Black
No plans on SBC site at this time although noted that there had been some amendments made to the Plough Hotel application which could be viewed on the site.
	

	
	Finance – Norman Burr
NB noted there was nothing further to add other than comments above. Feb accounts had been circulated to all on CC earlier in the month. See Appendix 3.
	

	
	Village Maintenance and Utilities – Euan Gibson
EG reported that fibre installation was ongoing in the Main Street and all the ducts were now in situ. He asked if there could be replacement bin put on post near Wauchope Hall as this had been removed as was rusty and had never been replaced. SM to check on this. Discussion followed re the bin at the kissing gate in TY which had moved to the top of the hill. No one aware of who had done this or why. People were leaving dog poo bags where bin used to be – could bin be moved back to original site. SM to follow this up.
	SM

	
	Education – Heather Freeland Cook(absent but report submitted as follows) 
Yetholm school has received a gold woodland award and are now working towards platinum.
I am continuing to liaise re upgrading playground. Lots going on this week re world book day. Scottish assembly with parent attendees held and hugely successful. Request for smart screen and musical instruments, (JP aware of this).
	

	
	Bowmont Valley – Paul Freeland Cook 

Nothing further to add for this month.
	

	
	Resilience – Kevin Lee
Reported that KL was meeting with Dave Berry next week to discuss a variety of projects that the Community Justice Team could possibly undertake in the villages. These included – Primary School work, Dairy Wood, Wall Roadie and the road into Blunty’s Courtyard. He also discussed the path from the cemetery to Town Yetholm and possible issues that could occur with access and ownership.

Grants could also be available for tree planting if this si something we would wish to explore in the coming months.
	

	
	Grants and Funding – Karon Philips 
KP said only grant that she was aware of at the moment that was available to look into further was the pathways grant
	

	
	Tourism – John Palfrey
JP intimated that he hoped to have further information on any progress with update on new website in the coming months. He also mentioned the possibility of having a logo for the branding of the site. This had been successfully achieved by the Community Shop in conjunction with the school and was possibly something we could look at.
	

	
	Health and Social Services – Sumati Bala
SS had circulated report on installation of defibrillators and potential training opportunities to all on CC.  SS also intimated she would hand over all information regarding new defibrillators to SB at end of meeting. Appendix 2
	

	
	Projects & Events/Pavilion – Shane Black
Dandy Dinmont event was to go ahead on June 4th and they had submitted a planning application for erection of plaque.
	

	
	
	

	13
	.Police Report
No report had been received to date
	

	14
	Scottish Borders Councillors Update
ER update noted in Matters Arising

SM commented that Jenny Wilkinson was agreeable to setting up CC training as noted in minutes of last month. This could be tailored to our needs. E mail to be sent round CC asking what training they felt was required.
	SS

	 15 
	Additional Correspondence
All had been sent out by email
	

	16
	Community Council /A.O.B
	

	
	NB noted that lengths of wire had once again been left down on playing field. PFC will remove this when the field is not as wet.
JP spoke about area on Haugh where there appeared to be sewage or stagnant water gathering?
	PFC

	
	KP left meeting at 2110
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


The meeting closed at 2125
The next meeting will take place on Tuesday 28th March 2023 at 7pm in the Youth Hall.

